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Harvest Festival 

Dear friends, 
Beautiful fall colors are all around us and we are grateful for 

cooler weather. 
 
Last Saturday we celebrated Harvest Festival. This is our big 

community outreach event we have in our pastor James’s 
yard. We invite all our friends and neighbors and this year 

we also invited all the all the Ukrainian families we know. 
They were glad for opportunity to meet each other and we 
were glad to meet new families and introduce them to our 

church family as well. 
We had our traditional chili cook off competition, pumpkin 

carving and games for children and adults, and lots of 
candies and cakes. It was a beautiful sunny day and many 
people came.  

 

Worship & Music 
We continue to serve in worship ministry in 3 International churches. In September we spent weekend in 

Aix-En-Provence. Church in Aix has a coffee house which is one of their main ways of evangelism. On 
Saturday night we sang for 2 hours at the coffee house. They set up tables and chairs across the street from 
café in front of the museum. It was a very cool atmosphere and we had some great conversations about 

God afterwards. Igor talked to one Ukrainian lady (she said she is not a believer) and he invited her to 
come to church on Sunday since we were leading worship. She came and borough a friend with her as 

well. We are hoping to go back and sing at the coffee house again in December. 
 

Playing at the “Café Lumière” 

in Aix-En-Provence 
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- Please continue to pray for Ukraine: for peace, for God’s mercy, protection and provision. The 

destruction of houses and power stations (nearly 30%) by Russian attacks is especially hard as the 

winter is approaching and people may not be able to heat their houses. Igor’s mom is still with us in 
France and we are grateful for that.  

- Please pray for all the seeds that have been sown through different opportunities we had, here in our 

neighborhood, in Aix-En-Provence, and in Budapest. 

- Pray for Jasmina as she has another opportunity to serve last weekend of November in Mostar, Bosnia. 

With another 2 Christian psychologist she will be leading weekend seminar about Self-care and offer 

individual counseling. Seminar is organized by the local church but is open to everyone from 

community. 

- For Duncan family with whom we have been serving together in France for the past 10 years. They are 

moving back to US. We are excited for the next chapter God has in their lives but it is hard for us to 

say goodbye. Their daughter Isla and our daughter Mila are best friends since birth (both were born in 
France).  

 

Blessings, 

Jazzie & Igor & Mila 

Prayer requests: 
- We praise God for opportunities we had latey to sare about God’s love – wth people on the street 

Financial Support info:  
Please make check out to Grace Presbyterian Church,  
with a note: For Igor and Jasmina Mukha,  

and mail to: 
Grace Presbyterian Church 

10221 Ella Lee At Sam Houston Tollway 
Houston, TX 77042 

 

 

Art Therapy with Ukrainian refugees 

Counseling ministry 
God is continuing to use Jasmina’s 
training in Psychology and Christian 
counseling. Beginning of October, 

she was in Budapest, Hungary. She 
worked with YWAM Budapest to 

help Ukrainian women who are 
refugees.  
At the coffee house she organized art 

therapy workshop and offered 
individual counseling. It was hard to 

listen some of their stories (especially 
since some women have husbands 

who are in the army) but it was a 
blessing to be able to do this and in a 
small way offer support and 

encouragement. 

 


